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SAN MATEO COUNTY TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY 

1250 SAN CARLOS AVENUE, SAN CARLOS, CALIFORNIA 

 

CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE (CAC) 

MEETING MINUTES 

 

MAY 5, 2020  

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: 

(Via 

Teleconference) 

B. Arietta (Chair)*, D. Bautista, A. Chen, K. Chin, J. Fox (Vice Chair)*, 

S. Green, R. Hedges, N. Hsu, K. Kuklin, J. Londer, P. Ohtaki, D. Reed, 

M. Rendon 

  

MEMBERS ABSENT: O. O’Neill 

  

STAFF PRESENT: J. Hurley, A. Linehan, P. Skinner, D. Hansel, A. Chan, C. Mobley-Ritter, 

R. McCauley, J. Brook 
 

* Vice Chair John Fox chaired the meeting in place of Chair Barbara Arietta due to the 

technical considerations of conducting the meeting via teleconference.  
 

1) CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Vice Chair John Fox called the meeting to order at 4:32 pm and led the Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

2) ROLL CALL 

CAC Secretary Jean Brook called the roll. A quorum was present. 

 

3) APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE TA CAC MEETING OF MARCH 31, 2020 

Motion/Second: Hedges/Arietta 

Ayes: Arietta, Bautista, Chen, Chin, Fox, Green, Hedges, Hsu, Kuklin, Londer, Reed, 

Rendon 

Abstention: Ohtaki 

Absent: O’Neill 

4) PUBLIC COMMENT FOR ITEMS NOT ON THE AGENDA 

There were no public comments. 

TA Board Director Rico Medina thanked everyone for their service. 

5) TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY BOARD MEETING AGENDA FOR MAY 7, 2020 

 

a) TA Board Item 10 (a) Call for a Public Hearing at the June 4, 2020 Meeting on the 

Preliminary Budget for Fiscal Year 2021 

Motion/Second: Arietta/Hedges 

Ayes: Arietta, Bautista, Chen, Chin, Fox, Green, Hedges, Hsu, Kuklin, Londer, Ohtaki, 

Reed, Rendon 

Absent: O’Neill 
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b) TA Board Item 11 (a) Approval of Shuttle Applications and Programming and 

Allocation of Measure A Local Shuttle Program Funds for 28 Shuttles for Fiscal Years 

2021 and 2022 

 

Peter Skinner, Director, Grants and Fund Management, presented a staff report. 

 

Vice Chair Fox asked if the programming funds were based on the proposed plans that 

were discussed at the previous CAC meeting; Mr. Skinner confirmed that they were. 

 

Motion/Second: Arietta/Hedges 

Ayes: Arietta, Bautista, Chen, Chin, Fox, Green, Hedges, Hsu, Kuklin, Londer, Ohtaki, 

Reed, Rendon 

Absent: O’Neill 

 

Vice Chair Fox said that the ridership would be depressed, which may save some 

money if not all the shuttles are running. 

 

Rich Hedges said he has used multiple shuttles and said most still appear to be running. 

Mr. Skinner said they are all running but on a reduced schedule.  

 

Vice Chair Fox suggested at a future meeting to discuss the restart plan for the shuttles. 

Joe Hurley, TA Director, said he would look into it. 

 

c) TA Board Item 11 (b) State and Federal Legislative Update  

 

Amy Linehan, Public Affairs Specialist, provided details on the recent federal relief 

funding on both known and unknown losses. 

 

She said that the first tranche of funding includes $28.5 million for SamTrans and $49 

million for Caltrain, adding that this money is not projected to last very long. She said 

the second tranche of funding will be even more critical, and that a decision by MTC 

(Metropolitan Transportation Commission) is expected to come in July. She added that 

MTC is establishing a blue ribbon committee to oversee distribution of these funds. 

 

d) TA Board Item 11 (c) San Mateo County US 101 Express Lanes Project Quarterly 

Update 

 

Leo Scott, Co-Project Manager, Gray-Bowen-Scott, provided a presentation. 

Dave Reed asked about what motivated Kiewit to change their stance on allowing 

their workers to go back on the project. Mr. Scott said that Kiewit has a strong safety 

record. He said the action was done unilaterally by their management. He said that 

Kiewit said that they wanted to keep up the production for the benefit of their own 

staff. 

Vice Chair Fox noted that the reduced traffic has increased the construction work 

window.  

Mr. Hedges said he has noted people abusing the auxiliary lanes in the past. 



TA CAC Meeting Minutes 

May 5, 2020 

 

 

Page 3 of 4 

e) TA Board Item11 (d) Update on Financing of 101 Express Lanes Project – Proposed 

Terms for Loan Agreement 

 

Derek Hansel, Chief Financial Officer, provided a presentation. 

Chair Arietta asked what an additional $250,000 deposit would be applied to. Mr. 

Hansel said two alternatives were being proposed: Alternative 1 increases the priority 

guarantee from $500,000 to $600,000 and creates a million dollars of funding out of the 

bond proceeds. He said that Alternative 2 does not include the million dollars but adds 

an additional $250,000 a year. 

Mr. Hedges said he is concerned about a potential significant jump in interest rates if 

the TA does not move forward quickly enough. Mr. Hansel said that interest rates are 

governed by multiple factors. Mr. Hedges said they would need to raise rates to sell a 

large quantity of bonds.  

Steven Green left the meeting at 5:45 pm. 

Peter Ohtaki asked about the type of modeling and economic projections being used 

in deciding between a fixed and a variable interest rate. 

Mr. Hansel said a decrease in economic activity is not ideal for performance, however, 

he expressed concern for the return of ridership when some people would prefer being 

in a private car over riding transit. 

In response to a question by Mr. Ohtaki, Mr. Hansel discussed the pros and cons of a 

variable versus a fixed interest rate. 

Vice Chair Fox asked about the rate on the bonds. Mr. Hansel said he agreed this was a 

difficult decision and that the variable rate was something to consider. 

Mr. Hedges said he agreed with Vice Chair Fox about the variable rates. Vice Chair Fox 

suggested placing the discussion on a future meeting agenda. Mr. Hansel said they 

would be coming back before the Board in June or July.  

f) TA Board Item 11 (e) Approval to Make an Initial Deposit to Caltrans of $12 Million for 

Construction of the North Segment of the San Mateo 101 Express Lanes Project 

(Whipple – I-380) 

Mr. Hurley presented a staff report. 

Motion/Second: Arietta/Londer 

Ayes: Arietta, Bautista, Chen, Chin, Fox, Hedges, Hsu, Kuklin, Londer, Ohtaki, Reed, 

Rendon 

Absent: Green, O’Neill 

g) TA Board Item 5 (b) Acceptance of Statement of Revenues and Expenditures for 

March 2020 

Motion/Second: Hedges/Arietta 

Ayes: Arietta, Bautista, Chen, Chin, Fox, Hedges, Hsu, Kuklin, Londer, Ohtaki, Reed, 

Rendon 

Absent: Green, O’Neill 
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h) TA Board Item 5 (c) Acceptance of Quarterly Investment Report and Fixed Income 

Market Review and Outlook for the Period Ending March 31, 2020 

Mr. Ohtaki had questions about the report, including a request for a breakout of lower-

rated bonds and more information regarding Chaffee California Joint Union High 

School District. Mr. Hansel said he would investigate and get back to him. 

Motion/Second: Hedges/Kuklin 

Ayes: Arietta, Bautista, Chen, Chin, Fox, Hedges, Hsu, Kuklin, Londer, Ohtaki, Reed, 

Rendon 

Absent: Green, O’Neill 

i) TA Board Item 5 (a) Approval of Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting of April 2, 

2020 

No comments. 

 

6) REPORT OF THE CHAIR 

Chair Arietta said that Alemany Circle at the US 101 and I 280 Interchange was 

predicted to be busy this summer but due to reduced traffic as a result of COVID-19, it is 

now close to completion. She said that Caltrain had had three deaths on the tracks in 

the last four months. She asked if train operators have access to psychological 

counseling, and Mr. Hurley said yes. 

7) REPORT FROM STAFF 

Mr. Hurley noted opportunities to speed up construction projects presented by reduced 

traffic as a result of COVID-19. He commended the members for their attendance at 

the meeting during the challenging and unprecedented time. 

Vice Chair Fox expressed his appreciation to staff for making the teleconference 

meetings possible. 

8) MEMBER COMMENTS/REQUESTS 

Chair Arietta complimented the staff.  

Mario Rendon said that the San Mateo County Board of Supervisors had approved a 

one-eighth-cent sales tax dedicated funding for Caltrain that morning. 

Mr. Hedges said he had checked out the progress of the grade separation projects. 

9) DATE, TIME, AND PLACE OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING 

Vice Chair Fox announced that the next meeting would be held on Tuesday, June 2, 

2020 at 4:30 pm, with teleconference or location details to be provided prior to the 

meeting. 

10) ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 6:22 pm. 


